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News Release: November 18, 2009

Contact: Daniel Ledezma, (503) 823-3607

Resource Access Center Groundbreaking Scheduled for November 20, 2009 at 10:30 a.m.
The project kickoff and groundbreaking event for the Resource Access Center (RAC) is scheduled for Friday, November 20 at 10:30 a.m. The project is located at the corner of NW Broadway and NW Hoyt Street, next to Union Station and the Greyhound Bus Depot.

“This groundbreaking marks the culmination of a tremendous amount of work by many dedicated partners,” said Commissioner Nick Fish. “It serves as the first step in the pathway to opening a new one-stop facility to serve our most vulnerable citizens. The RAC is a cornerstone of Portland and Multnomah County’s ambitious and innovative 10-year plan to end homelessness.”

The Resource Access Center development will be three separate facilities in one building:

· A Day Center for people who are homeless will provide housing, employment, and treatment counseling; hot showers; storage; and voicemail boxes to help with job and housing searches.

· A Men’s Shelter will provide temporary housing for up to 90 homeless men.

· Permanent affordable housing will provide 130 units of housing and supportive services for formerly homeless.

“Throughout the design and construction process, this project will employ 125 local workers at a time when our economy needs it most,” said Fish. “This is a LEED-platinum project, embracing the sustainability standards Portland is known for.”

This project represents a partnership involving the City of Portland, Portland Development Commission, Housing Authority of Portland, Multnomah County, and Transition Projects, Inc. For more information on the project and to view architectural renderings, visit: http://www.hapdx.org/resourceaccesscenter/.
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